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                 Mother Touch Junior School  

          2nd term 2023 Midterm   newsletter     

 

Dear Parent/ Guardian  

Greetings to you all. 

Mother Touch Junior School (MTJS) would like to thank you all, for your support in the first half of 

our 2023 term 2. We are thankful to God for his grace, protection and guidance. We continue to pray 

for a successful last half term for 2023. 

Events for the 1
st
 half term  

Grade 1 2024 assessment test 

Our 2024 grade 1 learners had their readiness assessment. We would like to thank the parents who 

brought in these young leaders for the tests. Results were sent through the D6 platform and emails. If 

by any chance you have not received the results, please contact the school. We would like to 

encourage parents to take note of the information and deadlines given in the offer letters to avoid 

disappointments. Please note that those who missed this interview, kindly register your interest so that 

the child will be assessed in the next planned date, which shall be advised in due course.   

Please note that this opportunity also serve for those learners who did not make it in the first round.  

Civvies (African Attire) 

As usual, we are so grateful to you parents for your support. This was such a successful day as 

learners came in the well-designed African attires. What made this day more special was the presence 

of the siblings for the ECD learners. The little ones had a great time at school. 
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Grade 3 white in the African attire. 

 

 

Mother Touch Selous Senior School form 1 2024 entrance tests and Open day  

Our grade 6 and 7 learners had a chance to witness the colourful open day after their entrance tests. It 

was a wonderful moment for them to experience the high school life in an elite conducive 

environment. Please be advised that there will be a second entrance test for those who missed the first 

date. Dates will communicated in due course.  

Achievers assembly  

The school aims at producing Great Global God fearing leaders. To achieve this we ensure our 

learners are hardworking and strive for excellent results in whatever they do. The school holds special 

assemblies every month where we recognise those who would have excelled in both academic and 

nonacademic areas. Many thanks to all parents who accepted our invitation to attend our May 

assembly. Let us continuously encourage these leaders to keep on working hard. 

Consultation Days  

We are so pleased to announce a 100% attendance for ECD marimba, excellent support.  

Tynwald ECD 94% 

JNR School 93% 

Thank you so much for such a wonderful response. It shows how much you value the children’s 

development. The school welcomes your comments or suggestions on areas of improvement and these 

assist to improve our service. Remember to use the proper channels so that the information reaches 

the right office. We are grateful to those who have already forwarded their input.  

ZIMSEC  

CALA completion is now at 95%. Parents with children whose CALA is still outstanding are 

encouraged to help them finalise on the requested areas. We want to thank you all for the cooperation. 
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Midterm break 

Midterm break will run from 16-19/02/23 and lessons will resume on 20/06/23. Kindly assist children 

with their exeat homework. Let us ensure children develop a culture of reading.  

CAMBRIDGE TEXT BOOKS  

We keep encouraging you to ensure learners have their set of these books so that they do not lag 

behind. 

Sports 

Part 1 of term 2 has been full of activity with the EDUCATIONIST PRIMARY SCHOOLS 

ASSOCIATION (EPSA) league and festival matches. The teams have performed in an amazing 

manner. They have brought home many wins and draws and very few loses. We are proud of the boys 

and girls. Once more, we thank our parents for the support. We have received wonderful donations in 

cash and kind to support our teams. Some have set time aside to be with the teams whenever they are 

travelling for matches. Below are some of the teams in pictures. 

Silence please!!!!! Game is on –chess players in action  

WON  DREW LOST 

2 games 1 game 1 game 
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Our soccer team  

WON  DREW LOST 

4 Games 0 games 1 game 
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Above are the giants in the school- Rugby team  

Won  Drew  Lost  

2 2 1 
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Netballers  

Won  Drew  Lost 

4 1 2 

 

 

 

The Hockey team  

Won  Drew  Lost  

4 1 1 

 

Upcoming events  

Date  Activity  

23/06- 25/06 Grade 6 trip to Kariba  

TBA Leadership workshop 

30/06 Family fun day 

4-14/07 UK Tour  

07/07 2
nd

 Achievers assembly 

19-25/07 Mid year  tests  

23/07/23 NAPH ball games cluster festival 

28/07 Civvies- Tracksuits 

28/07 – 30/07 GRADE 3 TRIP to Great Zimbabwe 

3/08 Closing Day 

 

Make a date with us at the Family fun day. Plenty of activities awaits you.    

Best wishes in the last half of term 2 2023. 
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Term 2 ends on 3 August 2023 at 10 am. 

Regards  

R. Hwata ( Mrs.)  

School  Head    

 


